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 Darius Thompson OBJ2014/6845/P 05/02/2015  16:01:33 Dear Sir,

I wish to add my voice to that of the South End Green Association, as a lifelong resident of Belsize 

Park.

I agree with their following comments entirely:

Dear Charles Thuaire

PLANNING APPLICATION 2014/6845/P ? ROYAL FREE HOSPITAL

I wish to object to the Royal Free Hospital?s application. 

The size is too big

The sheer size of the building is far too big and far too tall for the proposed location. At 7-storeys, one 

higher than the old Hampstead General Hospital building, it will reach almost as high as St Stephens 

and will extend to the edge of the footpath, a few metres from the nearest school buildings. The 

building will block sight lines between Pond Street and Haverstock Hill.

 

Negative impact on Hampstead Green (a conservation area) and St Stephens (Grade I-listed)

The building would, if built, completely change the character of Hampstead Green. Hampstead Green 

is currently a pleasant meadow and natural habitat, with the cobbled walkway beside it down past St 

Stephens and Hampstead Hill School shielded from the 1970s Royal Free building by a high hedge, 

mature trees and the greenery of the Heath Strange Garden. It is a last remaining vestige of a 

once-peaceful green sloping down from Haverstock Hill to Pond Street and South End Green, which 

the proposed building will destroy forever. In place of a hedge, bushes, trees and a garden, a huge 

7-storey brick building will dominate the boundary along the entire length of the Green.

 

The mass of the building will completely overpower Hampstead Green (a meadow), St Stephens (a 

Grade-1 listed building) and Hampstead Hill School, and will do irreversible harm to the character and 

heritage of Hampstead Green and the setting of the newly-refurbished St Stephens.

 

Impact on the landscape and loss of green space

Building on the memorial garden and the removal of several significant well-established trees will 

result in an unacceptable loss of green space, and will block the green corridor be
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